Ysgol Rhiwabon Pont Adam Rhiwabon Wrecsam LL14 6BT

Ffon: Wrecsam (01978) 822392

Ffacs: (01978) 814918

e-bost: mailbox@rhiwabon-high.wrexham.sch.uk

www.ysgolrhiwabon.co.uk



Ysgol Rhiwabon Pont Adam Ruabon Wrexham LL14 6BT

Tel: Wrexham (01978) 822392

Fax: (01978) 814918

e-mail: mailbox@rhiwabon-high.wrexham.sch.uk

www.ysgolrhiwabon.co.uk

Ysgol Rhiwabon

Pennaeth - Melanie Ferron-Evans B.A.(Joint Hons) MSc. N.P.Q.H - Headteacher

9th February 2023

Dear Parents/Guardian

National Strike Action by Members of the NEU - Tuesday 14th February 2023

Members of the NEU Teaching Union are taking national strike action on Tuesday 14th February 2023.

What does this mean for our school?

Teachers in our school, who are members of the NEU, may be on strike on the above date if the dispute is not resolved by then. A Risk Assessment has been completed which has indicated the need to partially close the school as set out below;

- We will be open for students in Year 11, who should attend school at the usual times.
- We will be closed for Years 7, 8, 9 and 10 students.

This includes normal arrangements for school meals and the use of the canteen at break time.

Future Strike Action

Further strike dates are planned by the NEU in the coming months and I will keep you informed of the impact on the school's capacity to remain open via parent text, our website and our Keep in Touch Letters.

Thank you for your patience and understanding. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions in relation to this matter.

Yours sincerely

Melanie Ferron-Evans Headteacher

M. Tenn. Ears.